
While the INMARSAT carrier frequency (1538.5 Mhz) falls under the range cited for prior coordination 

with the AFTRCC, when I contacted the AFTRCC about obtaining the proper documentation they 

informed me that they only coordinate 1435 Mhz-1525 MHz. Per Wayne Morris, Telemetry Coordinator 

for AFTRCC, there is nothing that we can apply for and nothing needed from his organization for our 

application. Thus, we do not have a formal pre coordination document to include with our application.  

A copy of the email communications stating this can be made available upon request. 


